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)

ORDER

DISPOSITION: INTERIM RATE RELIEF GRANTED; TARIFF
SHEETS SUSPENDED

On December 19, 2007, Willamette Water Company (Willamette or
Company) filed a request to increase annual revenues by $37,066 or 20.86 percent. See
Advice No. 07-35. The company also seeks an interim rate increase of $21,322 annually
or 12 percent, to be effective February 1, 2008.

Willamette is located in Goshen, Oregon, and provides water service to
approximately 54 commercial customers, 9 industrial customers, 9 fire protection
customers, and 100 residential customers. The company purchases all of its water from
the Eugene Water and Electric Board (EWEB).

Willamette states that a rate increase is necessary because the company’s
expenses exceed its revenues. Due to inadequate revenues, Willamette states that it is
unable to pay invoices totaling more than $76,000. This shortage is due primarily to the
increased cost of purchased water, which comprises over 32 percent of the company’s
total operating expense. Willamette explains that EWEB has increased the rate of
purchased water by almost 27 percent since 2002, and EWEB will propose an additional
17.5 percent increase in May 2008.

Under ORS 757.215(1), the Public Utility Commission of Oregon
(Commission) may suspend a proposed rate increase to evaluate the proposed rates.
While such an investigation is pending, the Commission may allow an interim increase in
an amount deemed reasonable. Any such interim increase is subject to refund, with
interest, if the Commission’s investigation concludes that all or a portion of the interim
rate was not justified. See ORS 757.215(5).

At its January 22, 2008, public meeting, the Commission adopted the
Commission Staff’s (Staff) recommendation to suspend Willamette’s filing for a period
of six months for investigation, and to grant the company’s request for interim rate relief,
subject to refund. A copy of Staff’s recommendation, in Staff Report dated January 15,
2008, is attached as Appendix A and incorporated by reference.










